June 20, 2011

Ms. Dinah Larbi- Principal Governor Christopher DelSesto Middle School Springfield Street Providence, Rhode Island

Ms. Mari-Ellen Boisclair, Principal Anthony Carnevale Elementary School Springfield Street Providence, Rhode Island

Dear Principles Larbi and Boisclair:

Please find attached copies of the Public Notices concerning the Department's Superior Court Ordered Five-Year Review of the remedial actions previously performed on the Delsesto and Carnevale School properties by the City of Providence and its environmental contractor. The Notices are double sided and are translated in both English and Spanish. The copies have been provided to you so that they may be distributed to students, teachers and workers at the schools based on the approval of the City. All questions concerning distribution of the flyers should be referred to Carleton Jones per Adrienne Southgate of the City Solicitor's Office.

Thank you in advance for your help in the distribution of these flyers.

Sincerely.

Jeffrey Crawford

Project Manager

RI Department of Environmental Management

CC: Leo Hellested, Chief

Kelly Owens, Supervising Engineer

Susan Forcier, DEM Office of Legal Services